Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
AECOM
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: December 1, 2020 – December 22, 2020 (any time during the 21-day period)

PLACE: Virtual Public Workshop
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is hosting a Virtual Public Workshop for the US 17/92 (Hinson Avenue) Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study from South 1st Street to 17th Street in Haines City, Florida (FPID No: 431351-1-22-01). This workshop will be held completely online, on the project website, http://swflroads.com/us17-92/hinsonave/s1stto17th/, with no live component.
The Virtual Public Workshop will extend from Tuesday, December 1, 2020 through Tuesday, December 22, 2020. You may participate in the workshop at any time during the 21-day period. If you are unable to view the materials online, printed packets containing workshop materials will be available at the Lake Eva Community Center (555 Ledwith Ave, Haines City, FL 33884) and Haines City Public Library (111 N. 6th St, Haines City, FL 33884) during regular business hours.
After reviewing the meeting materials, you can submit comments in three ways: through links on the project website, by emailing the FDOT Project Manager at Jennifer.Marshall@dot.state.fl.us, or by mailing your comment to Jennifer Marshall, P.E. at FDOT District One, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831. Please note that comments must be received (or postmarked if mailed) by December 22, 2020. The project team will post a summary of the comments received during the workshop to the project website approximately 30 days following the end of the comment period.
FDOT solicits participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jennifer Marshall P.E., at 1(863)519-2239, by email to jennifer.marshall@dot.state.fl.us, or by written correspondence to the Florida Department of Transportation, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831-1249.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, 1(863)519-2287, e-mail cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Jennifer Marshall P.E., at 1(863)519-2239, by email to jennifer.marshall@dot.state.fl.us, or by written correspondence to the Florida Department of Transportation, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831-1249.
